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How much input does a session have regarding a minister’s continuing education?

When a minister* is called to serve a congregation, the congregation makes several promises.  For example, the congregation vows to treat the minister with all due respect, encouragement and obedience in the Lord, and to provide suitable stipend and housing.  The congregation further pledges to support the minister’s ongoing education by setting aside an annual study leave allowance and offering time away from the daily expectations of pastoral care and leadership to participate in educational opportunities.  This is an important aspect of the call and how we live together in a supportive and growing Christian community.  (See Book of Forms, appendices A-29, 30, 32, 34 for more details regarding these promises.)
Who decides what the minister should study?  This is a decision made between the minister and the presbytery.  The minister selects a subject of interest then applies to the presbytery for permission to use study leave time and money for that purpose.  It is the responsibility of the presbytery to determine that the course of study chosen is suitable before granting approval.
Nevertheless, elders ought to feel welcome to make appropriate suggestions in this regard.  For example, a session might want to introduce modern music to Sunday worship.  Consequently, an elder could recommend that the minister attend a course on how to make such a transition without unduly upsetting or dividing the congregation.  Ultimately, the elder must respect the minister’s freedom to choose some other theme.  Elders may suggest, but they may not insist.  
There are many kinds of programs available to ministers.  Theological colleges and other Christian institutions offer programs whereby groups of ministers gather and study together.  It is also permissible for a minister to plan a self-directed study leave that may consist of reading, reflection or prayer.  Study leaves are intended to help the minister develop a deeper understanding of our faith and ministry.
The church’s regulations about Continuing Education are available on The Presbyterian Church in Canada website or by contacting Ministry and Church Vocations office at 416-441-1111 or 1-800-619-7301. 

Blessings,
Don Mui
*This subject applies equally to members of the Order of Diaconal Ministries.
((
What’s on your mind?  Do you have a question about the polity of our church?  Do you wonder why Presbyterians do things the way they do?  Are you confused by something that happened at session, presbytery, synod or General Assembly?  Puzzling over a section of the Book of Forms?

If you send your questions to The Rev. Don Muir he will included answers in issues of For Elders in a manner that maintains confidentiality and seeks to be helpful to the church at large.  
Contact Don at:
dmuir@presbyterian.ca
  50 Wynford Dr.,  Toronto, Ontario   M3C 1J7

416-441-1111 ext 223     1-800-619-7301 ext 223






